
 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES 
 

CITY OF SANTA BARBARA 
 

TRANSPORTATION AND CIRCULATION 
COMMITTEE (TCC) 

 
Zoom Webinar/Gebhard Room 

Thursday, August 25, 2022, 5:30 P.M. 
 

Committee Members: Andres Malovos (Chair), Hillary Blackerby (Vice Chair), 
Kathleen Rodriguez, Eve Sanford, Susan Horne, Sarah 
Siedschlag 

 
Liaisons: Mike Jordan (Council Liaison), Jessica Grant (Staff 

Liaison), Roxana Bonderson (Planning Commission 
Liaison), J.D. Higgins (Planning Commission Liaison 
Alternate) 

 
AGENDA 

 
TCC  MEMBERS: 
Andres Malovos (Chair)  
Hillary Blackerby (ViceChair) 
Kathleen Rodriguez  
Susan Horne 
Sarah Siedschlag 
Eve Sanford 
 

ATTENDEES: 
Present 
Present 
Present 
Present 
Present 
Absent 
 

CITY STAFF PRESENT: 
Brian Bosse, Downtown Team Manager 
Jessica Grant, Supervising Transportation Planner 
Elizabeth Mason, Administrative Assistant 
Nammi Vuong, Administrative Specialist 
Samuel Furtner, Associate Transportation Planner 
 

 
CALL TO ORDER: Chair Andres Malovos called the meeting to order at 5:33 PM. 
 
CEREMONIAL ITEM 
 
1. Sarah Siedschlag to be sworn in as a new TCC member. 
 
ROLL CALL 
 
CHANGES TO THE AGENDA: None. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None. 
 
Ten minutes total and two minutes per member of the public regarding any subject within 
the jurisdiction of the committee that is not scheduled for public hearing before the 



 

committee. If you wish to speak before the Transportation & Circulation Committee, 
please complete a “Request to Speak” form, including a description of the subject you 
wish to address. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
2. Advisory Board new member and returning member applications for members that are 

termed out coming this fall.  
3. Brian Bosse, the new Downtown Team Manager is present at today’s meeting and will 

be providing an update on the State Street Promenade. 
 
CONSENT AGENDA 
 
4. Approval of Minutes from the April 28, 2022, meeting, where a TCC quorum was 

present. 
 

MOTION: Chair Malovos moved to approve the minutes from the April 28, 2022, 
meeting and a second was received by Vice Chair Blackerby. 

  Ayes: 4  Noes:  0      Abstain: 1       Absent: 1 
 
REPORTS 

 
5. Safe Routes to School Program Update 
Recommendation: That the Transportation and Circulation Committee (TCC) receive an 
update on the Safe Routes To School (SRTS) Program efforts in the City of Santa 
Barbara.  
 
Sam Furtner, Mobility Coordinator, and Kim Stanley Zimmerman with MOVE SBC 
(formerly SBBike+COAST) provided an overview of SRTS Program and the educational 
services MOVE SBC provides. 
 
COMMITTEE COMMENTS: Committee Member Rodriguez expressed safety concerns 
with e-bikes being used by youth rapid cycling on e-bikes near pedestrians. 
Committee Member Horne suggested distribution of bells and helmets with lights to 
bicyclists – she also mentioned lack of safe bike parking. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None. 
 
PROGRAM UPDATES 

 
6. State Street Promenade Update: Downtown Team Manager, Brian Bosse, provided 

an update on the State Street Promenade.  
 
COMMITTEE COMMENTS: Vice Chair Blackerby expressed the need to do additional 
outreach to the community regarding the State Street Master Plan. Committee Member 
Rodriguez raised her concerns about a consultant doing the work without input. Mr. Bosse 



 

advised that the State Street Master Plan will involve many opportunities for community 
input. Committee Member Horne commented that input should be received by from public 
as well, rather than solely from business owners. Mr. Bosse clarified that the larger Master 
Plan process will involve collecting citizen/resident input from all areas of the city through 
many avenues. 
 

7. Active Transportation Program: Supervising Transportation Planner, Jessica Grant, 
provided an update on the Active Transportation Program (ATP) funding and projects. 

 

8. Measure A Cycle 5: Mrs. Grant provided an update the Measure A Cycle 5 Grants. 
The city was approved for three out of five applications including the Modoc Multiuse 
Path Extension, San Andres Safe Crossings and Lighting, and the Santa Barbara 
Junior High Multiuse Path on Cota Street. 

 
COMMITTEE COMMENTS: Committee Member Rodriguez expressed her excitement for 
the Modoc Multiuse Path Extension Project.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 7:13 PM. 
 
The video recording of this meeting can be found at the City of Santa Barbara’s 
website at: https://santabarbaraca.gov/transportation-circulation-
committee/transportation-circulation-committee-videos  
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